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The Rockville Town Council met on March 23, 2015 for the regular scheduled meeting in the Town Hall at 12:00pm.  Those in attendance were Parke Swaim, Steve Waltz and Liddy Dowd-Wright.   Debra Olson and Josh Sorrels were absent.

There were Council requests on the agenda.  Carol Pettie requested to be on the agenda, but was not present for the meeting.     
Parke(m)/Liddy(2) to approve the meeting minutes from the March 9 meeting.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  Liddy(m)/Parke(2) to approve the March 23 claims in the amount of $315,487.84 and the February 28 claim in the amount of $93.00.    All voted aye.  Motion carried.   Parke commented that the invoice for tree cutting in the amount of $500.00 was for the cemetery.  Parke questioned the invoice in the amount of $6,800.00 for US 41 streetlights from Graybar.  The materials and supplies were purchased to repair a streetlight that had been damaged in an accident.    Steve questioned paying for Lamar’s retirement luncheon in the amount of $103.88 from the utility funds instead of General Fund.  Stephany commented the Pepsi machine commissions are receipted into the General Fund.  Parke(m)/Liddy(2) to approve the billing adjustments in the amount of $12,311.93.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   Stephany stated the Town’s website has been updated with meeting minutes for 2015 and added the RPD logo.   Steve questioned the number of “hits” the Town’s website has had.  Stephany will check with the website administrator for the information.
Steve stated StructurePoint has the video inspection prepared to discuss and a meeting was scheduled for March 31 at Noon at the Town Hall.  Parke stated the Food/Bev Tax bill was scheduled to be heard at 9:00am March 24.  Debra will be representing Rockville at the hearing.    
Liddy(m)/Parke(2) Rodney’s recommendation to hire Shawn Clover for the patrolman position.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  Rodney stated an advertisement will be published for part-time patrolman position to assist the Department in scheduling for vacations, training and reducing comp time hours.
Liddy(m)/Parke(2) Chad’s recommendation to hire Steven Painter and Jeff Gregory as the temporary water meter installers at $7.25/hour.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  Chad distributed a repair estimate for the jet truck.  Liddy(m)/Parke(2) to approve the estimate ($4,951.98).  All voted aye.  Motion carried.        
Steve, on behalf of the Storm Water Board, submitted a request to amend the Storm Water Ordinance to clarify the definition of impervious.  Mike was not in attendance, but Stephany will provide a copy of the request to him.  
Chad Wilson provided an update on the funding options for purchasing a firetruck and an approximate trade-in value of the current firetruck.  He stated more information is coming.   
Cemetery Board meets March 17, Rockville E.D. meets March 11, Storm Water Board meets March 12 and the ERC recertification training March 24.  Steve, Chad and Keith will be attending.   
Liddy(m)/Parke(2) to adjourn the meeting.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.
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